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Temporary Ban on export of beef, beef products and 
live bovine animals to the Philippines 
Following the case of classical BSE confirmed in England on 17 September, the Filipino 
authorities have issued the ‘Memorandum Order’ in Annex 1 below, announcing a 
temporary ban on the import, into the Philippines, of cattle, beef and beef products from 
the UK. This was received in the early hours of Tuesday 5th October. 

As you will see the ‘Order’ refers to a ban on all relevant exports from 4th October 2021, 
therefore no Export Health Certificates can be signed from this date. 

This ban will impact consignments in transit, however those consignments which contain 
product slaughtered and produced before, up to and including August 31st should still be 
able to be imported into the Philippines.   

8055EHC for export of beef to the Philippines has been put on hold by APHA and DAERA, 
while certificates for the products listed below will only be issued once confirmed that they 
do not contain products of bovine origin. 

• 8127EHC: blood products  
• 9646EHC: hides  
• 8076EHC: pet food 

If you have exported such products containing beef to the Philippines in recent months, 
DAERA will contact you regarding these specific consignments. This is to help clarify 
whether your consignments will be impacted by the ban, and to ascertain next steps.  

Contact 

For any further queries please contact   DAERATradeExports@daera-ni.gov.uk 

Trade Programme 
Veterinary Service Animal Health Group  
Dundonald House, Upper Newtownards Road Belfast BT4 3SBEmail:  
DAERATradeExports@daera-ni.gov.uk 
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Annex 1: 
 

 


